TOWN OF BURRILLVILLE

Office of Town Clerk

Louise R. Phaneuf Town Clerk

> TOWN BUILDING HARRISVILLE, R.I.

Telephone: (401) 568-4300 ext. 114 FAX: (401) 568-0490 E-mail: townclerk@burrillville.org RI Relay 1-800-745-5555 (TTY)

Burrillville Town Council Resolution Adopting Portions of George Eddy Drive into the Town Highway System

Jeffrey M. McCormick, P.E., Burrillville Director of Public Works & Engineering Services has Whereas,

recommended a partial road acceptance of George Eddy Drive, subject to the stipulations

enumerated in his August 17, 2016 memorandum; and

The Burrillville Planning Board has reviewed the request from Adler Bros. Construction, the Whereas.

roadway contractor for Fernwood Estates subdivision, requesting partial road acceptance of

George Eddy Drive, Pascoag; and

The Burrillville Planning Board has reviewed the recommendation of Jeffrey M. McCormick, Whereas,

P.E., Director of Public Works & Engineering Services; and

The Burrillville Planning Board voted unanimously to forward a favorable recommendation Whereas.

to the Town Council on partial road acceptance.

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that we, the Town Council of the Town of Burrillville do hereby resolve that portions of George Eddy Drive, Pascoag from Station 0+00 (Reservoir Road) to Station 13+24 are hereby accepted in to the town highway system, subject to the stipulations listed in the August 17, 2016 memorandum of Jeffrey M. McCormick, P.E., Director of Public Works & Engineering Services.

Adopted this 28th day of September 2016

John F. Pacheco III, President

Burrillville Town Council